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T
he IEEE United Kingdom and 
Republic of Ireland (UKRI) Con-
sumer Electronics (CE) and 
Broadcast Technology (BT) 

Chapters organized a symposium on CE 
and BT in collaboration with the Third 
International Conference on Innovative 
Computing Technology 2013 at the City 
Temple Conference Centre, London, 
29–31 August 2013. In addition, a 
workshop was organized with Young 
Enterprise involving IEEE Student 
Members for discussions on the benefit 
of IEEE membership and available pub-
lications. The importance of IEEE Stu-
dent Branch and CE and BT Chapters 
was discussed.

The CE Chapter has worked hard to 
encourage the establishment of a Student 
Branch at the University of Bournemouth, 
United Kingdom, and Distinguished Lec-
turer Prof. Simon Sherratt delivered a talk 
on the importance of IEEE membership 
and publication opportunities. The event 
was attended by more than 200 delegates, 
including the IEEE Student Members 
from the university.

During the year, we also organized a 
seminar supported with discussion and 
presentations at the University of Swan-
sea, Wales, United Kingdom, with fur-
ther discussion on starting an IEEE 
Student Branch and CE and BT 

Chapters at Swansea. The Chapter is 
now working on a pilot of a virtual mas-
ter class on Skype, with further discus-
sion on starting IEEE Student Branches 
and CE and BT Chapters in various 
Universities in the United Kingdom as 
well as holding online meetings and 

cotechnically sponsored conferences, 
symposia, and workshops.

—Prof. Ezendu Ariwa
Chair, IEEE CE and  
BT Chapter, UKRI  

University of Bedfordshire, U.K.

U.K. Chapters Organize Joint Symposium  
on CE and Broadcast Technology

Digital Object Identifier 10.1109/MCE.2013.2296815

Date of publication: 20 March 2014

Distinguished Lecture by Prof. Simon Sherratt and Prof. Ezendu Ariwa at 
the University of Bournemouth, United Kingdom, IEEE Student Branch.

Before concluding the confer-
ence, Stefan presented Peter Corcor-
an with an award recognizing his 
contribution as the editor in chief of 
the August  2012 issue of IEEE 

Consumer Electronics Magazine that 
won an Apex Grand Award for the 
article: “Repairability Smackdown: 
How Do the Latest Tablet Models 
Stack Up?”

Finally, a big thank you to Charlotte 
Kobert for the fantastic logistical sup-
port in making this a successful event.

—Joseph Wei 
Chair, IEEE CE SCV 


